The Department of Education has lodged plans for major building programs at
both the Greenwich Public School Infants’ and Primary sites. Notification
missed our newsletter print run by a matter of days!

Council is collecting responses but the Sydney North Planning Panel will hear the application.

Council may make recommendations to the Department of Education about details of the proposals
but the Department must concur with all proposed conditions of consent.

The alterations and additions include:
DA 56/2018 Infants’ site (capacity to increase from 207-276)

e Removal of 6 trees;

* Removal of three demountable buildings;

* Relocation of the OOSH building within the site;

* Relocation of the multi -purpose outdoor court;

* Removal of 15 carparking spaces — no more on-site parking

* Provision of a new access driveway from Chisholm Street that will provide service vehicle
access to the school; and

* The construction of a 2 storey earning cluster fronting Wardrop Street containing 8
permanent teaching spaces, an indoor Amphitheatre, and amenities.

DA 57/2018 Primary site (capacity to increase from 276 — 368)

* Removal of 26 trees;

* Removal of 10 demountable buildings from the site;

* Removal of landscaping elements including sports court, cricket nets and seating areas.

* The construction of a 3 storey earning cluster in the vicinity of the existing sports court in the
north western corner of the site containing 18 permanent teaching spaces, group rooms, a
library, and amenities. The roof of this building is proposed to contain a 40kw solar panel
system;

* Expansion of the existing school hall;

* Conversion of a two home bases to a Canteen and OOSH facility for 150 students;

* Conversion of one homes base in Building A to an administration area and one home base to
a dedicated science room;

*  Provision of a Covered Outdoor Learning Area (Cola) adjacent to the school hall;

* Provision of a Bulk and Garden Storage Shed adjacent to the carparking area; and

* Landscaping works including tree planting and provision of external seating areas.

Plans and supporting information can be viewed on
http://www.lanecove.nsw.gov.au/Development/CurrentDAs/Pages/DASearchandEnquiry.aspx
Type in DA 56/2018 for Infants’ and 57/2018 for Primary.

Due dates for comments are tight!

Infants’ 20 April 2018
Primary 23 April 2018

The GCA sought a delay to these submission dates and an information session from Council however
we were advised last Friday (April 20) that that request had been refused.

Despite this please get your comments in soon - better late than never!

Email Iccouncil@lanecove.nsw.gov.au Attention Michael Mason




